






























                 
 

                                     
                          

 
                                   

                       
 

                                     
                                     

                                     
                   

 
                                       

                                 
                     

 
                             

                          
                            

               
                                    

                 
 
                                     

                           
                                   

 
 

                                      
                         

 
                                      

                             
     

                                  
         

                                    
                             

               

Monday, October 16, 2023 12:56 PM 

Tammy Howe 

From: 
Sent: 
To: MB-townclerk@milton.ca; Natalie Stopar 
Subject: Response to Community Notice for Town File: Z-02/18 

Dear Mayor Krantz and Councillors of Town of Milton, 

Hope you had a beautiful summer and now cherishing colours of fall. I am reaching out about Town File: Z‐
02/18 for which I have received a community notice from Town of Milton. 

It is very disturbing to see that developer is proposing to change original plan for this development at 
Britannia/Regional Road 25 which will impact neighborhood and community for worse. 

For residents and house owners, it is a matter of trust in management (Mayor and Councillors) of Town of 
Milton. We were sold a house only several years back by showing a plan of this neighborhood, approved by 
Town of Milton, and just in a matter of years those plans are proposed to be modified resulting is 
deterioration of quality of life for people in this neighborhood. 

I believe it is responsibility of management of Town of Milton (Mayor and Councillors) to be just and fair in 
protecting interest of residents and counter any efforts by developers to modify plans from its original version 
that were propagated at time of sale of houses to us. 

As I understand, the following key changes are proposed in new application by the developer: 
‐ From 6 floor mid‐rise buildings to up to 15 floor high‐rise buildings 
‐ From 5 residential buildings to 8 mix‐use buildings having significant commercial area (earlier there 

was a separate 2 floor commercial low‐rise only) 
‐ From 833 residential units to 1,768 units, the increase in commercial units is in addition to it, meaning 

an increase of almost 1,000 units over original plan 

As you may notice that plot size has not changed while construction size has more than doubled. This will 
mean very serious implications for the neighborhood/community and specially for houses close to these high‐
rise building. I am sharing some, not all, of the foreseen implications of this revised development proposal as 
below: 

‐ The people in houses next to construction site will be in painful air and noise pollution for 2‐3 years 
during construction of these high‐rise buildings (likely double than construction duration of original 
plan) 

‐ There will be no privacy for families in houses that are behind these tall high‐rises. In fact, even for 
original mid‐rise plan, developer should have courtesy planting tall trees to provide privacy to houses 
next to buildings 

‐ The nearby schools will be highly crowded as there will be at least 1500 families (assume 2,500 ‐ 3,000 
children) living in 1,768 units 

‐ It will be a traffic nightmare at Ethridge and Britannia from at least 2,500 more cars in this 
neighborhood. Additionally, many more buses will have to be run to elementary school for children 
living in development further adding to traffic woes 
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‐ Street parking on Ethridge and Britannia will always be congested and crowded by visitors of this big 
mix‐use development 

‐ There is already no nearby park in walking distance of neighborhood, and surprising enough, the 
revised proposal has even removed the park proposed in original plan 

‐ This means no healthy activities/facilities for children and families living in this proposed big 
development of 4,000 – 5,000 individuals (family size of 3 persons*1500 families) 

These are not only my worries but I have come across many neighbors who are very agitated that how can 
Town of Milton (Mayor and Councillors) can even consider such a proposal that will significantly degrade 
quality of life for residents in this neighborhood and is detrimental for overall community. 

Based on above, I request to Mayor and Councillors, who are elected to represent public, to please have an 
objective and just review of this revised proposal by developer and please reject it with full majority. However, 
in case of an unfair and unfortunate decision for our neighborhood, I reserve the right to appeal decision in 
Ontario Land Tribunal as per allowed procedure. 

Your sincere effort to keep developer accountable for their original plans, that were approved by Town of 
Milton, and shown to us by developer at time of selling homes, will help build a trust‐based relationship 
between residents of this neighborhood and management of Town of Milton (Mayor and Councillors). 

Looking forward to your consideration and support. 

Faiz Ansari 
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Tammy Howe 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Hello Natalie, 

Just for your information. 

Janet Openshaw on behalf of MB-Planning@milton.ca 
Monday, October 16, 2023 12:16 PM
Natalie Stopar
FW: Town File: Z-02/18 

Janet Openshaw 
Planning Services Representative 
150 Mary Street, Milton ON, L9T 6Z5 
905-878-7252 ext. 2398 
www.milton.ca 

From: Sameera Ali <Sameera.Ali@milton.ca> 

Subject: Re: Town File: Z‐02/18 

Thank you for your email! 

Sent: Monday, October 16, 2023 11:22 AM 
To: ; MB‐townclerk@milton.ca <Townclerk@milton.ca>; MB‐Planning@milton.ca 
<Incoming‐Planning‐Email@milton.ca> 
Cc: 

Sameera Ali 
Regional Councillor Ward 4 (South-West) 
150 Mary Street, Milton ON, L9T 6Z5 
365-822-3454 
www.milton.ca 

From: 
Date: October 15, 2023 at 5:54:36 PM EDT 
To: MB-townclerk@milton.ca <Townclerk@milton.ca>, MB-Planning@milton.ca <Incoming-Planning-
Email@milton.ca> 
Cc: Sarah Marshall <Sarah.Marshall@milton.ca>, Sameera Ali <Sameera.Ali@milton.ca>, 

Subject: Town File: Z-02/18 

Hello, 
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My name is Gokhan Haskan and I reside at . The purpose of this 
communication is to advise the Town of Milton that I will be delivering remarks at the upcoming 
statutory public meeting regarding the Zoning By-Law Amendment Application for lands located at 
northwest corner of Britannia Road and Regional Road 25 and legally described as Part Lot 6, 
Concession 2, Former Geographic Survey of Trafalgar, Town of Milton, Regional Municipality of 
Halton (Town File: Z-02/18), scheduled for 7pm, Monday, October 23, 2023. 

I oppose this proposed amendment. Should Milton Council take the unfortunate decision to approve 
this proposed amendment, I will most definitely file an appeal with the Ontario Land Tribunal of said 
decision by Milton Council . 

Regards, 

Gokhan Haskan 
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Tammy Howe 

From: Janet Openshaw on behalf of MB-Planning@milton.ca 
Sent: Thursday, October 19, 2023 3:32 PM
To: Natalie Stopar 
Cc: MB-Planning@milton.ca 
Subject: FW: decision notification 

Hello Natalie, 

Please see below for your information. 

Thanks, Janet 

Janet Openshaw 
Planning Services Representative 
150 Mary Street, Milton ON, L9T 6Z5 
905-878-7252 ext. 2398 
www.milton.ca 

Sent: Thursday, October 19, 2023 3:16 PM 
To: 

From: Brett Stein <Brett.Stein@milton.ca> 

Cc: MB‐Planning@milton.ca <Incoming‐Planning‐Email@milton.ca> 
Subject: FW: decision notification 

Hisham 

Thank you for your email. I will forward this email our Planning staff to ensure that your contact information is 
included for circulation of any decisions on this application. 

Thanks 

bs 

Brett Stein 
Legislative Coordinator 
150 Mary Street, Milton ON, L9T 6Z5 
905-878-7252 ext. 2109 
www.milton.ca 

From: 
Sent: Thursday, October 19, 2023 11:52 AM 
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To: MB‐townclerk@milton.ca <Townclerk@milton.ca> 
Subject: decision notification 

Please notify me about the decision of Milton Council on the proposed zoning by-law amendment  

Britania Road and Regional Road 25 
Town file Z -02/18 

Meeting is on Monday 23.2023 @ 7 pm 

Regards 
Hisham 
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Tammy Howe 

From: Tammy Howe
Sent: Friday, October 20, 2023 1:09 PM
To: 'rrhussein@yahoo.com' 
Cc: Natalie Stopar 
Subject: Town File: Z-02/18 

Dear Resident, 

Thank you for your interested in the above-noted application.  In order to provide you with notice of 
any reports pertaining to this application, we will require your complete mailing address including 
postal code.  Your comments have been added to the public record and will be provided to Council 
when making their decision.   

For further information on this project, all documents are now available for reviewing on our website at 
https://www.milton.ca/en/business-and-development/ward-4-development-applications.aspx 

Thank you, 

Tammy Howe, Dipl. M.A. 
Coordinator, Development Administration 
150 Mary Street, Milton ON, L9T 6Z5 
905-878-7252 ext. 2215 
www.milton.ca 

From: 
Sent: Friday, October 20, 2023 11:34 AM 
To: MB‐townclerk@milton.ca <Townclerk@milton.ca>; Sarah Marshall <Sarah.Marshall@milton.ca>; Sameera Ali 
<Sameera.Ali@milton.ca> 
Cc: MB‐Planning@milton.ca <Incoming‐Planning‐Email@milton.ca> 
Subject: Town File: Z‐02/18

 Hi All, 

I would like to raise my concerns about town file Z-02/18 

The amendment includes an increase in the number of floors from 6 to 15 floors, increase of around 
900 units and mix of residential and commercial buildings, this change would add more traffic to the 
area and street parking, crowd the schools in already limited parks and would affect the privacy of 
houses behind these tall buildings. 
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CC planning@milton.ca to please send me all the related documents 

Regards, 

Raafat Hussein 
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Tammy Howe 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Fyi 

Jill Hogan
Monday, October 23, 2023 10:43 AM
Christian Lupis; Natalie Stopar
FW: Serious Reservations on Town File Z-02/18 

Jill Hogan 
Commissioner, Development Services 
150 Mary Street, Milton ON, L9T 6Z5 
905-878-7252 ext. 2304 
www.milton.ca 

From: MB-townclerk@milton.ca <Townclerk@milton.ca> 
Date: October 23, 2023 at 10:30:41 AM EDT 
To: Jill Hogan <Jill.Hogan@milton.ca> 
Cc: Meaghen Reid <Meaghen.Reid@milton.ca>, Nina Lecic <Nina.Lecic@milton.ca>, Greta Susa 
<Greta.Susa@milton.ca>, Brett Stein <Brett.Stein@milton.ca> 
Subject: FW: Serious Reservations on Town File Z-02/18 

Good morning: 

Please see the following comment below with respect to Town file Z-02/18. 

Thanks, 

Carmen Bower 
Corporate Customer Service Representative 
150 Mary Street, Milton ON, L9T 6Z5 
905-878-7252 ext. 2300 
www.milton.ca 

From: 
Sent: Saturday, October 21, 2023 6:12 PM 
To: MB-townclerk@milton.ca <Townclerk@milton.ca> 
Subject: Serious Reservations on Town File Z-02/18 

Dear Management of Town of Milton, 
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I am writing to you about the Community Notice received about Town File: Z-02/18.  I have serious 
reservations about application from developer to change original plan for our neighbourhood based on which 
homes were sold to us a few years back. 
The proposed new development, within the same allocated plot size as in original plan, will have 4,000-5,000 
people living in it. This will have massive implications on infrastructure i.e. schools, parks, roads, traffic and 
street parking. In fact, there are no parks in walking distance of our neighbourhood and the developer is 
proposing to remove the park in original proposal which is unbelievable. 
For families living next to these high rises will have massive violation of privacy for their daily living along 
with deteriorated quality of life, with air and noise pollution, during 2-3 years construction of this massive 
project with high rises. 
As our representatives, please help ensure that our neighbourhood/community is not changed for worse and plan 
shown to us by developer at time of selling homes, which was duly approved by Town of Milton as well, is 
honoured as in original plan. 
As key decision makers, I am requesting you to please reject this new proposal and bylaw amendment request 
from the developer so we can continue count on you. 
Best regards, 

Zara Faiz 
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Tammy Howe 

From: 
Sent: Sunday, March 3, 2024 4:23 PM
To: Natalie Stopar; Sameera Ali; Sarah Marshall 
Cc: 

Britannia Road and Regional Road 25 Town File: Z-02/18 

Dear Ms Natalie, Reg. Councillor Ali and Councillor Marshall, 
It was a pleasure meeting you during meeting for above subject on Feb 20, 2024. I had a discussion with several 
residents who attended the meeting and were very disappointed by the cosmetic changes that Mattamy has proposed 
in updated proposal (and trying to project them as big % change when those are not). The proposal did not show 
meaningful change to address majority of points raised by hundreds of residents in last public consultation meeting in 
Oct 2023. 
Also, the residents feel that issues of infrastructure capacity, insufficient schooling, traffic crowdedness, privacy of 
houses next to development and environmental impact (pollution due to construction, noise, air etc) during 
construction over a long period of 5‐6 years is responsibility of town to keenly evaluate as Mattamy will always be 
biased about it. 
As you know, having classification as a high density node does not resolve an issue if other measures of integrated 
infrastructure planning, highlighted above, are not addressed in parallel to it, it will only worsen the situation in that 
area. 
Can you please let us know when is the technical review due date and council meeting for decision on the subject. This 
will allow us to at least highlight our point of view on revised submission by Mattamy and timely bring it to your 
attention. 
Thanking you, 
Dr. Faiz Ansari 
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Friday, March 8, 2024 9:03 AM
Natalie Stopar 

insidehalton@metroland.com; contact@miltonreporter.ca 

 
 

Tammy Howe 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: Sarah Marshall; Sameera Ali; 

Subject:
Attachments: 

RE: Britannia Road and Regional Road 25 Town File: Z-02/18
Exhibit 1.JPG; Exhibit 2.JPG; Exhibit 3.JPG; Exhibit 4.JPG; Exhibit 5.JPG; Exhibit 6.JPG; 
Exhibit 7.JPG; Exhibit 8.JPG; Exhibit 11.JPG; Exhibit 13.jpg; Exhibit 14.jpg 

Natalie and all in copy, 

Please see attachments to this message. 

1. During the October 23, 2023 Milton Town Council meeting, it was I who stood before Council 
and provided statistics published by Statistics Canada which refuted the Traffic Impact Study 
provided to Council by the BA Group as commissioned by Mattamy (Milton West) Limited. The 
statistics provided by Mattamy submit to Council that the development resultant from this 
proposed zoning amendment would add 435 to 515 (Exhibit: 
https://www.milton.ca/en/business-and-development/resources/Development-Application-
Documents/25.-Transportation-Impact-Study--Parking-Justification-Report.pdf) single vehicle 
trips during “Peak Hours” (rush hour). The updated Traffic Impact Study submitted to Council 
in January 2024 unbelievably LOWERED these projections to 375 to 450 (Exhibit: 
https://www.milton.ca/en/business-and-development/resources/Development-Application-
Documents/Mattamy-Milton-West/12.-Transportation-Impact-Study.pdf)! This is a slap in the 
face to the residents of Milton. The statistics published by the Government of Canada, 
Statistics Canada Census 2021 absolutely refute this claim by Mattamy (Exhibit: 
https://www12.statcan.gc.ca/census-recensement/2021/dp-
pd/prof/details/page.cfm?Lang=E&SearchText=l9e%200b4&DGUIDlist=2021A00053524009& 
GENDERlist=1,2,3&STATISTIClist=1,4&HEADERlist=0), and I will remind Council exactly how 
so by showing you the math. So here is the math: 
- Percentage of households in Milton with 2 or more adults = 96% 
- 60% of adults in Milton are employed 
- 62% of our workforce commute to work 
- only 9% of this workforce use public transportation to commute to work 
- average number of people per household in Milton is 3.3 
- this proposed development will add ~1,900 new households (according to the Traffic Impact 
Study provided by BA Group) 
- 1,900 new homes x 3.3 people = ~6,250 more Milton residents at the intersection of 
Etheridge and RR25 
- 96% of households have 2+ adults = 1,900 x 0.96 x 2 = ~3,650 more adults at the 
intersection of Etheridge and RR25 
- 60% of 3,650 are employed = 2,190 
- 62% commuting workers of 2,190 adults less 9% that commute with Public Transportation = 
1,235 more vehicles twice per day = 2,470 more private vehicle trips at the intersection of 
Etheridge and RR25 
- 65% of all vehicular traffic occurs during “Peak Hours” 
- 2,470 total trips divided by 2 “Peak Hours” periods = 1,235 more vehicles during each of the 2 
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“Peak Hours” x 65% for rush hour = ~800 additional vehicles added at the intersection of 
Etheridge and RR25 during each rush hour 
- Mattamy predicts 375 to 450 more vehicles during rush hour, while Statistics Canada predicts 
800 more vehicles during rush hour at the intersection of Etheridge and RR25 

Once again I will ask my Ward 4 Councilors, who’s wrong? Statistics Canada, or Mattamy? 
During the Council Meeting noted above, I provided council with these same statistics. Not a 
single Councilor asked me about the statistics that I presented, despite being provided the 
opportunity. The same goes for Mattamy homes. So I ask my two Councilors, who would 
benefit from being wrong about these statistics, Mattamy Homes or Statistics Canada?  

2. In the previously submitted to Council Zoning Amendment Proposal by Mattamy Homes 
published April 20, 2018 (Exhibit: https://docplayer.net/134493179-Framgard-north-block.html) 
there was significant emphasis placed on a pleasing aesthetic of the development for the 
residents within the surrounding nearby area (Exhibit 1, Exhibit 2, Exhibit 3, Exhibit 4) and 
how important “human-scaled” development and “a maximum height of 30m” were to the Town 
of Milton (Exhibit 3) in keeping with the low-rise historical character of Milton. There were 
several mentions of the “Mid-Rise Guidelines” for the Town of Milton (Exhibit 1, Exhibit 2, 
Exhibit 3, Exhibit 4). This previous proposal was never adopted by Council, even though all of 
the residents of the surrounding neighbourhood, as well as several Town Councilors, including 
Colin Best had no idea that this was the case (Exhibit: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zM4Y2RgeKYU&pp=ygUTbWlsdG9uIHRvd24gY291bmNp 
bA%3D%3D) . 

Why is this? Is it because Mattamy furnished misinformation to potential purchasers of the 
homes within the adjacent subdivisions that this plan had already been in place and that the 
aesthetic of the future development would be very pleasing to the would-be residents of the 
area (Exhibit 6)? Certainly, there was no need for a “Shadow Study” (Exhibit: 
https://www.milton.ca/en/business-and-development/resources/Development-Application-
Documents/Mattamy-Milton-West/16.-Shadow-Study.pdf) with the previously submitted 
proposal 

The new proposal, submitted to Council in July of 2023 (Exhibit: 
https://www.milton.ca/en/business-and-development/resources/Development-Application-
Documents/31.-Urban-Design-Brief.pdf) has completely discarded the importance to their 
proposed development the idea of appealing sightlines. In fact, in this newest proposal, it 
seems the impact of this monstrosity of a site plan to existing residents is of little to no 
consequence to Mattamy’s intentions for the area (Exhibit 5), but only to be compliant with 
some minimum requirements of green spaces, parking spots, right-turns, etc etc etc. The new 
proposal makes not a single mention of the term “human-scaled”. There is not a single mention 
of the “Mid-rise Guidelines”. Not even once! Why is that? Why has the human impact of this 
development lost all importance for Town Council (see Exhibit 7)? 

3. I would like the following two questions answered: 
a) Why has construction commenced at the site while it is still presently Zoned “Future 
Development”? (Exhibit 11, Exhibit 13, Exhibit 14) 
b) Who is the Town of Milton employee responsible for authorizing construction to commence 
at the site BEFORE Town Council has had the opportunity to complete the Technical Review 
Process, much less vote on the proposed By-Law Zoning Amendment? Future Development 
does not equal current construction. 
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Thank you and I look forward to your responses. 

Gokhan Haskan 
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Tammy Howe 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Jill Hogan 
Monday, September 18, 2023 2:41 PM
Sameera Ali 

Cc: 
Subject: 

Christian Lupis; Natalie Stopar 
RE: Website inquiry from Angela Guzzo - Reference number: 2023-09-13-095 

Thank you for passing this on Councillor Ali – copying Chris and Natalie so they can address in the 
technical report. 

- Jill 

Jill Hogan 
Commissioner, Development Services 
150 Mary Street, Milton ON, L9T 6Z5 
905-878-7252 ext. 2304 
www.milton.ca 

From: Sameera Ali <Sameera.Ali@milton.ca> 
Sent: September 18, 2023 1:19 PM 
To: Jill Hogan <Jill.Hogan@milton.ca> 
Subject: Fwd: Website inquiry from Angela Guzzo ‐ Reference number: 2023‐09‐13‐095 

Good afternoon Jill 

Can this email please be included in the resident concerns appendix of the upcoming technical 
report on the project? 

Kindest Regards, 
S.A 

Sameera Ali 
Regional Councillor Ward 4 (South-West) 
150 Mary Street, Milton ON, L9T 6Z5 
365-822-3454 
www.milton.ca 

From: noreply@esolutionsgroup.ca <noreply@esolutionsgroup.ca> 
Date: September 13, 2023 at 7:13:04 PM EDT 
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To: Sameera Ali <Sameera.Ali@milton.ca> 
Subject: Website inquiry from Angela Guzzo - Reference number: 2023-09-13-095 

Hello Councillor Sameera Ali, 

An inquiry has been submitted to you by Angela Guzzo at Wednesday September 13th 
2023 7:09 PM with reference number 2023-09-13-095. 

 Councillor 
Sameera Ali  

 First Name: 
Angela 

 Last Name 
Guzzo 

 Email Address: 

 Phone number: 

 Street Address: 

 Town 

 

 Comments 
Hi Sameera, 

I am writing in regards to the proposed condo units for the Boyne area (Britannia 
and Hwy 25/Ethridge area). I reside in one of the houses directly behind one of 
the proposed buildings and I am absolutely shocked that this is even a 
consideration for that area. These units will tower above everything else in the 
neighbourhood and take away from the beautiful, natural esthetic that so many in 
the community have grown to love. Where will people park? Above ground parking 
only?!?! For close to 1,800 units?!?!? This is a recipe for so much frustration!! 
What is the infrastructure plan to support this massive new development?? Cars, 
people, children on the move getting to and from work and school? The limited 
parks we have will become overcrowded. This is a shame to think that such a 
wonderful place like Milton is considering such a ludacris proposal. I am confident 
there is a use for the space that will accommodate housing but on a smaller scale 
and a better thought out and considerate plan. Please pass this communication 
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along to others like you that will help share the voices and concerns of the 
community and it's constituents. Thank you for your time and consideration.  

[This is an automated email notification -- please do not respond] 
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